LAS VEGAS HIGH SCHOOL ALUMNI ASSOCIATION

MINUTES OF BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING – 12/18/11
A meeting of the Las Vegas High School Alumni Association (“LVHSAA”) Board of Directors was held at Patty Haack’s home.  A quorum was present, including the following board members:

Rollie Gibbs


Carol Inghram Montalto

Patty Haack


Bruce Langson

Kae Jones Bogdanovich

Matt Shlisky

Board members Sandy Pettit Backus, Danny Lee, Francine Sarno Pulliam, and Dave Williams were unable to attend.

President Rollie Gibbs opened the meeting.  Rollie then asked Patty Haack, Secretary/Treasurer, to conduct the remainder of the meeting.

Minutes
The minutes of the October 30, 2011 meeting were reviewed and unanimously approved by the Board.
Financial Report
The Income and Expense Statement as of 12/18/11 was reviewed and unanimously approved by the Board.  Expenses of $50.00 to Dave Williams for setting up our new computer, and $37.33 also to Dave Williams for the LVHSAA domain name were unanimously approved for payment.
Budget
The 2011 LVHSAA Budget as of 12/18/11 was reviewed and unanimously approved by the Board.  There were no new variances since the previous meeting,
2012 Budget
The proposed budget for 2012 was reviewed.  A few changes were made and the final 2012 budget was unanimously approved by the board.  
COMMITTEE UPDATES:

Class Reunions
Classes of 1952, 1962 and 1957 are all planning reunions for September 14, 2012 – the day before the Wildcat Reunion.    Classes of 1953 and 1963 are already working on their plans for reunions in 2013.
Fund Raising

In the absence of chairperson Sandy Pettit Backus, fund raising was deferred to our next meeting.
Grants
Bruce had nothing new to discuss on Grants.

Historian Update

Our dedicated Historian Gary Dillingham passed away December 7th.  A brief discussion was held on finding someone to continue his efforts.  It was decided we would ask for volunteers in the next Wildcat Tales newsletter.
Membership
Patty reported that the LVHSAA currently has 265 paid members, including 78 lifetime members, plus 6 honorary members and 12 scholarship winners, for a total of 283 members in good standing, plus 107 memberships that expired 09/30/11 – for a total grand total of 391 members. We received 37 renewals since the last meeting.  A postcard reminder was sent last week to those members whose memberships expired 09/30/11.
Mentoring Program

There has been no activity.  Bruce will contact the Student Council Advisor, Kevin Kloeker, regarding attending Student Council meetings.
Scholarships

Matt will follow-up with UNLV to determine if our previous winners are still enrolled.  Patty will contact Alma Chavez Sprague after the first of the year to determine whether she will be giving any scholarships in 2012.  Matt will also follow-up with Peter Mohr.
Senior Squares
Rollie presented drawings that he had done by an architect of a proposed monument to replace the Senior Squares.  Patty will schedule a meeting for Rollie and Bruce to review the proposal with Senator Richard Bryan.  
Vehicle Donation Program

Bruce sold the Ford Ranger pick-up that was donated to us for $300.  We still have a van and a small trailer that were donated.  Bruce is trying to sell these through Craig’s List.  
Website and Facebook

There was no update. 
Wildcat Reunion 
Rollie will contact Bill Boyd about the possibility of moving the reunion to the Orleans so we have more space.   The first committee meeting for the 2012 reunion will be held in March.
OLD BUSINESS

Donor’s List

Bruce hopes to be in touch with Larry Ruvo in the near future.
2012 Helldorado

The 2012 Helldorado Parade will be held on Saturday, May 21, 2012.  Bruce and Rollie will take measurements so we can order new sheeting and fringe for the float. 
New Computer

The new computer has been purchased and was set-up and installed by Dave Williams.  
State Sales Tax Exemption

Patty will re-submit our application to the State in the near future.

Wildcat Tales Newsletter

Patty is working on the newsletter and hopes to have it in the mail before Christmas.
NEW BUSINESS
LVHS 2012 Yearbook Ad

Matt will check with someone at LVHS about the possibility of putting an ad for the LVHS in their next yearbook.
LVHS Desert Breeze

Matt will find out how often the Desert Breeze is published and whether it is only on-line or actually printed.  He will ask about the possibility of our making a $400 donation to have an ad for the LVHSAA in each edition.

NEXT BOARD OF DIRECTOR’S MEETING

The next board meeting will be on Sunday, January 22, 2011 at 2:00 p.m. at Patty’s home.  
Any corrections to these minutes will gladly be accepted at the next meeting.

Respectfully submitted,

Patricia M. Haack, Secretary/Treasurer

LVHS Alumni Association
